Society Of Broadcast Engineers Chapter 59

Minutes of the March 8, 2012 Meeting

The March meeting of Chapter 59 of the **Society of Broadcast Engineers** was held March 8, 2012 at Godfather's Pizza, 7002 Johnson Drive, Mission, KS. There were 11 in attendance. Mike Rogers, chapter chairman, was in charge

Rogers opened the business meeting at 12:05PM and he asked Ben Weiss to read the minutes of the February meeting. OPS! I missed noting who made the motion to accept the minutes but they were approved.

Kirk Chestnut, KC Metro EAS chairman, told us that there are 113 days left for station to comply with the new CAP compliance requirement. Also, he noted that if stations do not have internet capability where their EAS equipment is located they may apply to the FCC for a 6 month deadline extension

John Gray, chapter program chairman, remarked that the April meeting would be presented by Nautel, the June meeting program will be presented by ENCO, and the May meeting program presenter will be Telos.

Chriss Scherer, chapter certification chairman, reminded us that the next regular opportunity to take certification exams will be in April at the NAB Convention in Las Vegas and that March 23 is the deadline for registration. Scherer also noted that the next local exams will be given June 1-11 and the registration deadline is April 13th. Chriss is willing to proctor an exam almost anytime. Contact him if you are interested.

The motion to adjourn the meeting was by Ed Treese and the second by John Gray.

Greg Best presented the program. He expanded on his earlier program dealing with applications of spectrum analyzers in the broadcast environment.

Submitted by: Ben Weiss Secretary